Town of Woodstock Selectmen's Meeting Tuesday, May 2, 2017

Selectmen: Joel Bourassa, Jim Fadden Jr.

Staff: Judy Welch, Ryan Oleson, Kevin Millar, Mike Welch, Bob Georgia

Public: John MacKay, Delana Welch, Cheryl & Danny Bourassa, Drew & Tricia Lindow, Christina & John

Payne, Peggy & Scott Rice

Joel called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. Jim seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Public Participation:

Charlie Wishart/Driveway:

Charlie Wishart approached the Board looking for guidance pertaining to the relocation of a storm drain and enlarging his driveway. The Board directed Charlie to work the details out with the building inspector and the road agent.

Myles Moran/Waterline/Lost Valley:

The Board reviewed a plan relating to a waterline extension. Jim explained that Myles had originally presented this plan for approval back in April of 2004 but was unable to complete the project. The plan reflects a connection to the town's watermain along Lost Valley Road to Myles property located on Snow King Road, Map 104 Lot 035. The Board agreed to allow the water connection so long as Myles runs a 6-inch line across the road to a hydrant that will be provided by the Town. Tap fees will be addressed at a later date.

John Payne/Inn 32/Sidewalk Maintenance:

John Payne, owner of Inn 32, explained that Inn 32 is now opened in the winter and asked the Board to considering maintaining the sidewalk in front of the Inn. The Board directed John to meet with the road agent to work out the logistics.

Application/Cascade Park/Stephanie Morris & Aaron McLeod:

The Board reviewed a letter from Stephanie Morris and Aaron McLeod asking that they reconsider the decision to deny their wedding at Cascade Park on October 1, 2017. They explained that they had submitted their order for wedding invitations last week and did not worry that the application would be denied as it seemed as this was usual process for ceremonies for weddings at Woodstock, Inn, Station, & Brewery. Jim motioned to make a onetime exception and approve the application. Joel seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Woodstock Inn Brewery Analysis:

The Board reviewed analysis, prepared by Horizons Engineering, pertaining to the Woodstock Inn Brewery for the month of March. Based on the analysis Joel motioned to abatement \$1461.00 from the March billing. Jim seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Minutes of the April 4, 2017 Meeting:

Jim motioned to accept the minutes of the April 4, 2017 Selectmen's Meeting. Joel seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Minutes of the April 4, 2017 Non-Public Meeting:

Jim motioned to accept and seal the minutes of the April 4, 2017 Non-Public Selectmen's Meeting. Gil seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Application/Cascade Park/Benjamin Davis:

The Board reviewed an application from Benjamin Davis to use Cascade Park on May 27, 2017 for a wedding ceremony. The required fee and insurance coverage has been received. Jim motioned to approve the application. Joel seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Application/Cascade Park/Brad Chase & Erin Murphy:

The Board reviewed an application from Brad Chase & Erin Murphy to use Cascade Park on July 7, 2017 for a wedding ceremony. The required fee and insurance coverage has been received. Jim motioned to approve the application. Joel seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Application/Cascade Park/Christopher Skovira & Elizabeth Blowers:

The Board reviewed an application from Christopher Skovira & Elizabeth Blowers to use Cascade Park on August 14, 2017 for a wedding ceremony. The required fee and insurance coverage has been received. Jim motioned to approve the application. Joel seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Application/Cascade Park/Eliza Tasker:

The Board reviewed an application from Eliza Tasker to use Cascade Park on August 18, 2017 for a wedding ceremony. The required fee and insurance coverage has been received. Jim motioned to approve the application. Joel seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Old Business:

Review Highway Nodal Reference Map & Sign NHDOT Information Report:

No action taken.

Building Permit Process:

No action taken.

New/Other Business:

Jim motioned to adjourn the Selectmen's Meeting at 7:48 p.m. Joel seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

May 16, 2017